
More intense cooperation with the ITM University and UNSRAT 

 
Below a picture of the signing of our new MoU with the ITM university represented by Prof. 

Lantemona and our CEO Reino Aulia. Since then then students have been involved in all 

kinds of practical work as part of the universities program to dedicate time to good causes. 

They helped the village of Rumbia with various clean up activities, helped us to maintain our 

amphitheater facilities as well as a range of other activities coordinated by Arthur Malonda as 

evident from a small selection of images below. 

 
 

The ITM students helping to clean up and maintain the Masarang compound at 

the Tomohon amphitheater. 

 
 



The students gaining goodwill from our Temboan neighbour village of Rumbia. And the 
group exhausted after three days with the people of Rumbia in the bus on the way back. 

  
 
Beneath the students from the UNSRAT university in Manado joining the biodiversity survey 
in our Temboan area. Their results are already published in professional report. The team 
was coordinated by Dea, standing at the far right, who herself in the past was involved in 
biodiversity surveys on our Masarang Mountain. 

 
 

Beneath Arthur with a group of students on the left helping the maintenance of 

our sugar factory facilities and the right at the ITM campus itself. 

  


